
KING'S HIGHWAY JANUARY 31ST, 1934 
CORRESPONDENCE 

Dear Brother Dow : 
Please find enclosed $1.50 for Highway. I 

could not do without this wonderful paper for it 
is a blessing to my soul, as I read of the good 
work. Jesus is precious to me for He brought 
me out of the miry clay and set my feet upon a 
rock, and put a new song in my mouth even 
praises unto God. 

MRS. F. C. SULLIVAN 

Dear Brother Dow : 
Enclosed you will find money order for 

Highway renewal. I enjoy the Highway a great 
deal. We can report victory in this part of His 
vineyard for which we thank God. 

Trusting this will be a Very prosperous year 
for you in the Master’s work, I am, 

Yours sincerely, 
MRS. H. GREENLAW 

Dear Brother Dow : 
Inclosed please find Postal note for one dol- 

lar and fifty cents ($1.50) for the renewal of 
my subscription. We surely enjoy reading this 
clean-cut paper and we pass them along to our 
neighbors. 

We are very glad to have Brother and Sis- 
ter Kierstead in our town and greatly enjoy hav- 
ing them meet with us in our prayer meeting and 
Sabbath School. 

Your Brother in Christ. 

WM. POST 

Dear Highway : 
Greetings in Jesus’ name. We can report vic- 

tory this morning. Jesus still saves and sanctifies, 
We are having a good time in the service of the 
Lord. Our services all are times of refreshing 
from the presence of the Tord. Some have found 
their way to the altar of prayer of late and the 
new voice in testimony sounds good. We thank 
God for people who know God and stand by 
come, work, pray and push like these dear peo- 
ple do here. 

Last Wednesday evening the 17th the mem- 
bers of the church and congregation came to the 
parsonage and nearly filled the same. A very 
pleasant evening was spent in social chat and sing- 
ing. Our male quartette sang three selections 
which were much enjoyed by all. About 10.30 the 
pastor and wife were asked to please step for- 
ward and deacon H. K. Ingersoll on behalf of the 
church expressed the appreciation and gratitude 
of the church for their labors amongst them 
since last July. He said, “We feel that your min- istry has been a blessing. The attendance increas- 
ed, all the services have been times of blessing, 
and the whole spiritual life of the church has 
been quickened. Before he finished he presented 
them with a purse amounting to twenty-six dol- lars. We tried to thank them but words failed, 
of course, to express our thankfulness to these 
dear people for this, another token of their love. 
We then offered prayer thanking God for His 
goodness to us. We realize that He is back of 
all these things. Praise Him. The sisters then 
served refreshments which proved to us all their 
splendid cooking. May God bless them and help 
us that we may feed them on the finest of the 
wheat spiritually while they thus so generously 
and willingly provide for the natural. Some has 
been handed in since, thus adding to figures 
given above. 

We also want to thank all who shared in 
making our Christmas a blessed and happy one. 
Expressions of love were sent to ws through 
cards, letters, cash and a lovely large turkey. Our 
Christmas services were times of blessing and 

we ended up the old year with two at the altar. 
We pray God for all the Highway readers that - 
this may be the best year of your lives. We have 
been glad to have Brother and Sister C,. P. 
Philipps of Woodstock, with us over the last 
Sunday. We enjoyed their fellowship with us in 
our home and also in the church services. Brother 
Hollis Kimball stopped with us last night on his 
way to N. S., expecting to return Friday to go 
up to Hartland, where he begins special work 
Sunday the 28th. 

May the blessing of the Lord rest upon all 
who read these lines. Pray for us. 

Yours in Him. 
H. S. AND MRS. MULLEN 

Dear Highway Friends: 
Greetings in Jesus’ name, 
I am on my return journey to Wood’s Har- 

bour. Have been home since a few days before 
Christmas. The weeks have gone by all too quick- 
ly—but such weeks as they have been! Only God 
knows what they have meant to me; a little fore- 
taste of the great home gathering “over yonder”. 
Where we will no more see “darkly” but see 
Jesus “face to face”. Praise God for that hope 
which is as an anchor to my soul this morning. 
He is very precious to me. When fears come 
lurking around, the sunshine of His presence 
bids them flee. “Thou wilt keep him in perfect 
peace, whose mind is stayed on Thee. Trust ye 
in the Lord for ever; for in the Lord Jehovah is 
everlasting strength.” “Io IT am with you always 
even unto the end of the world.” Bless God! His 
promises are sure. 

The Sunday before I left Wood’s Harbour 
I had a pleasant surprise. At the close of the 
Sunday School the Deacon, (Mr. Thomas Sears) 
with a few well chosen words, presented me with 
an envelope of money and a beautiful Testament 
from the church members and friends of Wood's 
Harbour, and a box of delicious cake from one 
of His saints. May God’s blessing be upon these 
dear people as they thus seek to lay up their 
treasure above. All the way home my path was 
strewed with blessings both temporal and spirit- 
ual. God, Who doeth all things well, knew of 
the (then) future needs, and speaking to His 
stewards’ hearts, they opened of their treasures 
so that before I called He answered. 

I have heard from the work since T left. Re- 
perts of good and not of evil. God has blessed 
them. They have continued the services when the 
weather permitted, and the Lord has been with 
them as He promised. 

Friends, now that I am returning I covet 
your prayers more than ever, that precious souls 
may be freed from Satan’s bondage. And the 
believers firmly established, so that having done 
all, they may “stand”. 

“My soul, wait thou only upon God; for my 
expectation is from Him. He only is my rock and 
my salvation: He is my defence; I shall not be 
moved.” 

Yours in Jesus. 
GRACE M. E. SANDERS 

Dear Brother Dow: 
I am enjoying the Highway much, it has 

been in my home almost all my life and is like a 
letter coming from home, as my precious father 
and mother, (Mr. and Mrs. Albert Tracy), of 
Waterville, N. B., were Charter members or 
pioneers in the Reformed Baptist movement, but 
spending their later years here in San Diego, 
where they both passed away a number of years 
ago. My brother and sister and I were raised in 
the Reformed Baptist church there, and after- 
ward lived in Mass. But my sister passed away, 
my brother and wife, (Rev. I,. S. Tracy), are 

spending their third term in the Mission field in 
India, he being Supt. of the Nazarene Missions 
in India and I am here in San Diego, a member 
of the University Ave., Nazarene church, help- { 
ing to push the work here for the Salvation of ~~ 
souls and true Holiness. 

I often wish I could run into your camp 
meeting at dear old “Beulah” some time, how I 
would enjoy meeting many old faces and enjoy 
fellowship with you all—The Traftons, Bro. 
Frank Watson, Bro. Archers; and many other old 
timers of the early movement. 

God bless you in the work and may Holiness 
be kept raised high in the Reformed Baptist = 
movement and the “Highway” be always kept a 
clean Holiness paper, is my prayer. 

I am happy in my soul and enjoying the 
“Blessing”. 

MRS. F. C. SMITH 

Dear Highway Readers: 
We were again reminded of the kindness 

and thoughtfulness of the people of Seal Cove 
on Wednesday evening, January 10th, when over 
a hundred persons gathered at the parsonage 
bringing with them all that was necessary for a 
pleasant evening. An excellent program which had 
been previously arranged for was carried out. 
This included singing, readings, piano duets and 
other instrumental music. 

We not only appreciated the goodly number 
of young people present but their talent added much to the success of the program. The last 
article of the program was of special interest to 
us since we were included in jt. Brother Henry 
Benson, after making an address of appreciation 
and encouragement, presented us with a beauti- ful dinner set. We tried to express our heartfelt thanks to these people who have not only given us their gifts, but their fellowship and coopera- tion have made our stay among them pleasant. After looking to God in praise and thanksgiving for His many blessings we were all invited to enjoy the delicious luncheon which was served. When the friends had gone we discovered the stock of our pantry had been increased with groceries and provisions. 

We feel more than ever like living near to God that in all things He might have the pre- eminence. 

REV. F. A. AND MRS, DUNLOP 

Vancouver, B. C. 
Dear Brother Dow : 

Please find enclosed two dollars, $2.00, re- 
newal for the Highway and 50c for Supplemen- tary Fund. We like the Highway and have taken it from the beginning of its publication and I pass it on after reading it. I will be on this good old way next March if I live 61 years and the Lord has kept me all these years. All His prom- ises are true. I am 80 years old. 

Your Brother in Christ, saved and kept. 
G. H. COLWELL, 

On December the 28th the Woodstock Sun- 
School held their annual programme. The programme was of such a nature as to insure in- terest and enjoyment in its every feature. 
At the close of the exercise the different members received prizes and Christmas gifts from their respective ‘teachers. 
The pastor was generously and kindly re- membered by a purse from the S. S.'as an ex- pression of their gratitude for our interest in the Sunday School. To say the least we did not feel worthy of such. The best of our ability fails to express our appreciation for both the gift and thoughtfulness. Where words fail we simply say a hearty and sincere Thank you all. 

H. I. ROBERTSON 

day 


